
Appendix K

Tribal Consultation



Native American Tribal Consultation under AB 52 are between tribal representatives and the Lead 

Agency (City of Fullerton). AB 52 requires that any information – not just documents– submitted by a 

California Native American tribe during the environmental review process shall not be included in the 

environmental document or otherwise disclosed by the lead agency or any other public agency to the 

public consistent with Gov. Code Sections 6254, subd.(r) and 6254.10. (Pub. Resources Code § 21082.3, 

subd. (c)(1)). Unless the tribe agrees, in writing, to public disclosure, the project applicant or the 

project applicant’s legal advisors, using a reasonable degree of care, shall maintain the 

confidentiality of the information exchanged for the purposes of preventing looting, vandalism or 

damage to a tribal cultural resource and shall not disclose the information to a third party. (Pub. 

Resources Code § 21082.3, subd. (c)(2)(A)). 

For more information, please contact the Planning Department at the City of Fullerton. 


	The Pines at Sunrise Village Coversheets.pdf
	Appendix I_Native American Tribal Consultation Correspondence



